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SURFACE TRANSPORTATION BOARD ISSUES HEARING NOTICE 
FOR RECIPROCAL SWITCHING 

 
The Surface Transportation Board today announced details of the upcoming public hearing on 
proposed reciprocal switching regulations.  The public hearing will be held on March 15 and 16, 
2022, beginning at 9:30 a.m. on each day, at the Board’s Headquarters in Washington, D.C., and 
will be available for viewing on the Board’s website.  If the Board later determines that the 
hearing should be held virtually, the Board will issue a subsequent decision no later than March 
1, 2022.  
 
This hearing concerns the proposed reciprocal switching regulations in Reciprocal Switching, 
Docket No. EP 711 (Sub-No. 1) et al. (NPRM).  The NPRM introduced new regulations under 
which the Board would exercise its statutory authority to require rail carriers to establish 
switching arrangements in certain circumstances.  The NPRM generated divergent responses 
from a variety of stakeholders and the Board has reviewed the existing record in this proceeding.  
Since issuance of the NPRM and receipt of written comments in this docket, there have been 
significant changes in and affecting the freight rail industry.  Commenters may now have 
additional or modified views on the effects of and/or need for the proposed regulations.  
Interested persons are invited and encouraged to engage in this public hearing to address these 
issues and any other matters relevant to this proceeding. 
 
The Board will pause the period for ex parte communications in this proceeding beginning 
January 24, 2022, to provide an opportunity for hearing participants and other interested persons 
to address the information contained in ex parte meeting summaries.  Persons wishing to speak at 
the hearing should file with the Board by January 27, 2022, a notice of intent to participate 
(identifying the party, proposed speaker, and time requested).  Written comments, including 
required written testimony by hearing participants, may be submitted by February 14, 2022.  
Hearing participants are required to submit written testimony by this date.  Additionally, by the 
same date, any interested person, including those who will not appear at the hearing, may submit 
written comments addressing matters related to the proceeding, including the specific areas of 
interest identified in today’s decision. 
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The decision in Reciprocal Switching, Docket No. EP 711 (Sub-No. 1), may be viewed and 
downloaded here.  
 
 
 

POSTED: 12/28/2021 11:30 AM 

https://dcms-external.s3.amazonaws.com/DCMS_External_PROD/1640705404954/50995.pdf

